
 

NOTICE OF CONSIDERATION OF:  

FINAL COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN 

 

PURPOSE OF COMMUNITY IMPROVEMENT PLAN:  On June 13th, 2016 Council 
approved a by-law to establish the limits of three Community Improvement Plan (CIP) areas 
in the Town of Kingsville. One of those areas was within the main core of Cottam (see 
attached map). On September 27, 2016 and again on August 22, 2017 a public open house 
was held to gather input from the property owners within the CIP area of Cottam in order to 
help in the development of the CIP and possible financial incentive options.  

As a result of the open houses, public feedback, Council feedback and internal discussions 
with staff it was determined that the best initial financial option was that of an Exterior 
Improvement Grant. This program would be structured to provide a broad field of 
opportunities including façade upgrading and improvement, accessibility upgrades, new 
signage, permanent landscaping infrastructure and energy efficiency improvements. 

The final CIP has been completed and is being presented to Council for approval. 

 

A PUBLIC MEETING OF COUNCIL will be held on: 

 

WHEN: NOVEMBER 27, 2017 

WHERE: Town of Kingsville Municipal Building (Council Chambers) 

TIME:  7:00 p.m. 

 

 

The full report to Council has been posted to the Municipal website. Questions regarding the 
CIP should be directed toward: 

 

Robert Brown, H. Ba, MCIP, RPP 

Manager, Planning Services 

519-733-2305 ext 250 

rbrown@kingsville.ca 

 

 

DATED AT  
THE TOWN OF KINGSVILLE  
on November 16, 2017. 
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